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“ Summer is the annual permission slip to be lazy. To do nothing and have it count for 

something.  

To lie in the grass and count the stars. To sit on a branch and study the clouds.” 

Regina Brett 

 

 
Photo : Lux II European Schools 

 

Dear parents, 

 

APEEEL2’s Flashnews aims to provide an overview of information from the School-based 

Committees in which APEEEL2 members are statutorily involved as well as some key 

events involving APEEEL2. This edition is focusing on actions which took place in June 

2017. 
 

We are reaching the end of the year and we would like to wish to all of you, parents, 

children, teachers a very nice summer ! 

 

If you have any suggestions, do not hesitate to contact us office@apeeel2.lu 

 

Bonne lecture, 

The APEEEL2 Management Committee 
http://www.apeeel2.lu  

mailto:office@apeeel2.lu
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I. Update on projects supported by APEEEL2 
 

Careers’ Day on Thursday 28 September 

 

As a parent, we would kindly like to remind you that you could attend the Careers’ Day as a speaker and 

explain your professional experience and career path to secondary students. If you are interested, could you 

please enrol with the following link for speakers or send an email to careersdaylux2@gmail.com. 

For the time being, we are still missing speakers in the following fields: medicine, dentists, vets, education, 

sports, civil engineers, geography, geology, graphic design, hotel management, interior design, languages, 

management, marketing, media, musician, philosophy, politics… 

We definitively need you! 

 

II. L’APEEE2 vous informe 
 

1. APEEEL2 Call for application 

 

After our call for application to join our APEEEL2 Management Committee, we received 9 applications 

(new members and members who reapplied) for 9 available posts so we didn’t have to run any elections. 

Please find hereafter the names of the parents that will form your APEEEL2 Management Committee for 

school year 2017-2018. We would like to heartily welcome the new parents who offered to join us and we 

deeply thank the members who decided not to stay but who have donated their time and energy these past 

years to the Parents Association and to the school. A big thank to Sandra Pino, Kostas Chatzis & Michael 

Hoffman. 

   APEEEL2 MC Members as of 1 September 2017 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    *New members  

 

2. Canteen Committee (19/6/2017) 
 

 A new working group has been created to follow the project of the self-service for primary pupils. 

The instalment will start straight after the end of the school year (in July) and the self will be ready 

in September at the beginning of the year 2017/2018. Smaller trays have been ordered for P1 & P2 

pupils in order to better manage the weight of it. APEEEL2 offered their help to guide the pupils the 

first week with this new concept until the pupils get used to. 

 The Canteen committee was expecting the results of an acoustic study in the primary canteen. This 

will be relaunched after the installation of the self-service in order to have a better result. 

Delphine  Ballaguy Mateja  Prajs 
Ivana  Ballova Danielle  Ribs 
Gabriella  Bomba Achim  Schaefer 
Pablo  Chimienti Ingrid  Schaus 
Luca  de Gennaro * André  Schmutz 
Valentina  Feci Favara * Roberto  Stabile 
Isabelle  Ferlin Tibor  Tuboly * 
Didier  Hoareau * Petros  Vakondios 
Vincent  Masson Deblaize * Stefan  Wunderlich 
Anne  O’Sullivan Roberta  Zani 

Enza  Petrone   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf8F068YprAiakqW8FzV1pX1WFKibUmTklcDoE55Ap-DTObpQ/viewform?c=0&w=1
mailto:careersdaylux2@gmail.com
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 Results of the satisfaction survey organized by Eurest: pupils answered on average that they were 

satisfied except for the buffet Pasta in the secondary, so Eurest will concentrate on how to better 

work it. APEEEL2 also suggested to introduce some whole grain pasta in order to have more 

vitamins. 
 

3. School Fete 

 

APEEEL2 and the School Direction had to fix the date of the next school fete in 2018. As you know, the 

salle des Fêtes is used in June as an exam room for the bac and the compos, that’s the reason why we 

traditionally have our school fete in May. In May 2018, with the Pentecost holidays and the different bank 

holidays, there are not so many possibilities. So, the date which has been chosen is Saturday 5
th

 May.  

Do not hesitate to already save the date on your calendar! 

 

4. Bac results  

 

Les élèves de S7 viennent de terminer leurs épreuves du bac. La cérémonie du bac aura lieu vendredi 7 

juillet et nous pouvons d’ores et déjà vous informer que 98% des élèves ont obtenu leur diplôme. 

Félicitations à eux et à leurs parents ! 

 

APEEEL2 Internal Information: LOCATION OF OUR OFFICES HAS CHANGED! 

 

 

We have now moved to the Nursery Building (first floor) - Office opening hours: 

Monday & Wednesday                 08:30-12:00 and 13:00-16:30 

Tuesday, Thursday & Friday        08:30-13:00 

 

 

 

 

Nous vous souhaitons à vous et à vos enfants  

un bel été et d’excellentes vacances ! 

Votre APEEEL2 

 
 

 

 

 
APEEEL2’s mission: to continue building a multicultural school community based on trust and dialogue 

in order to nurture each pupil’s skills, talents and aspirations. 
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